



2024ko OHIKOA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2024

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

Practical Advice for Healthier, More Sustainable Diets

Concerns about the environment are growing, and experts agree that it is crucial for governments, leaders, and individuals to take action, especially regarding our food choices. This is why health professionals have been offering more and more information about sustainable diets to the general public.

'Sustainable diets' refer to eating habits that are good for the planet and can be maintained over time. However, the concept of sustainability does not only consider the environment but what is good for people, too; in other words, sustainable diets must also take people's health into consideration. According to the Food and Agriculture Organisation (FAO) of the United Nations, a sustainable diet promotes individual health and well-being, has a low environmental impact, is accessible, affordable, and safe.

Making our diet more environmentally friendly involves a few simple steps. First, experts insist that we should try to eat more plant-based foods like beans, vegetables, and grains because meat and dairy production has a much greater impact on the environment. Second, if we avoid wasting food by planning our meals, storing food properly, and finding creative ways to use leftovers, we will also be able to reduce our demand for food production and, consequently, use fewer resources. Third, it is important to choose foods that are produced locally to save the energy used for transporting food, as well as to choose foods that are in season because they require less energy to be produced, which also means they can be bought for less money.

Taking care of your health with a sustainable diet is also simple. Make sure to eat a mix of foods, including fruits, vegetables, whole grains, lean proteins, and healthy fats. This will prevent you from missing important nutrients. Try different protein sources like beans, nuts, and seeds, which are lower in saturated fats and higher in fiber. It is okay to consume some meat, but you should eat smaller portions and do so less often. Lastly, make a serious effort to cut down on highly processed foods: they tend to be less nutritious and have more sodium and sugar in them.

Adopting sustainable diets not only benefits the planet but also supports individual health. And it is much easier to achieve than you think. Through these practical steps, everyone can play a role in creating a healthier and more sustainable world.



2024ko OHIKOA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2024

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. How have health professionals been helping people to take action regarding their food choices?
- 2. What does the concept of sustainability consider?
- 3. According to the FAO, besides promoting health and well-being and having a lower environmental impact, what are the other characteristics of sustainable diets?
- 4. What are the advantages of avoiding food waste?
- 5. What foods should we choose in order to save energy?
- 6. Why should we cut down on highly processed foods?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
- 1. Plant-based foods are less environmentally friendly than meat and dairy.
- 2. Eating many different foods will provide you with fundamental nutrients.
- 3. Meat should never be eaten.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
- 1. feelings of worry about something
- 2. not too expensive, reasonably priced
- 3. relating to milk and products made using milk
- 4. in an area near you
- 5. amounts of food served to people
- 6. that contains many nutrients
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
- 1. "Everyone can play a role in creating a healthier and more sustainable world". Do you agree with this statement? Write an opinion essay about it.
- 2. Nowadays more and more people shop online. What are the advantages and disadvantages of online shopping? Write a for-and-against essay.



2024ko OHIKOA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2024

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

Fitspiration

Fitspiration is a new and popular social media trend that promotes exercise, health, and fitness. Fitspiration involves showing encouraging body images and videos that emphasise the importance of taking up exercise and healthy dietary habits to achieve an athletic body.

Fitspiration began several years after the #thinspiration movement, a trend that considered a thin body as an ideal body image, and it has since gained a huge worldwide following. In fact, more than 90 million related photos and videos were found when searching for #fitspiration and #fitspo on Instagram in April 2023.

Despite the good intentions and the many benefits of the #fitspiration movement, scientific evidence says that it is doing more harm than good. A study with more than 200 participants found that there was a high number of followers who felt stressed by Fitspiration content. One emerging problem related to this content is body dissatisfaction, mainly caused by constant exposure to photos or videos of people with 'perfect' body types. Actually, research has shown that this body dissatisfaction can contribute to mental health problems, including suicidal thoughts, low self-confidence and social isolation.

But body dissatisfaction is not the only negative aspect of this movement. Exercise addiction is also common among Fitspiration followers. Fitspiration encourages the idea of "pushing yourself to the limit", which can lead people to exercise despite being injured or feeling sick and may also cause feelings of guilt when interrupting an exercise routine, even for a necessary rest.

As the physique pursued by Fitspiration followers is often unrealistic and it is also difficult to achieve through natural means, many of them opt for nutritional supplements and unhealthy body-enhancing drugs, which are frequently associated with harmful side effects.

In addition, Fitspiration supporters are increasingly concerned because followers' excessive control over eating habits frequently leads to poor nutrition. Recent studies have found that individuals who are constantly exposed to Fitspiration content are more likely to suffer from anorexia or bulimia.

It is common for some people to use social media for self-confidence and approval. These people are more likely to be negatively affected by movements like Fitspiration. To prevent this from happening, experts advise people to develop the habit of using social media responsibly, to set limits on its use, and to balance life and social media, making an effort to interact with people in real life.



2024ko OHIKOA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2024

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. What does the Fitspiration movement emphasise in images and videos?
- 2. Why do many Fitspiration followers feel body dissatisfaction?
- 3. Why is the idea of "pushing yourself to the limit" dangerous for people?
- 4. What makes Fitspiration followers opt for nutritional supplements and bodyenhancing drugs?
- 5. What kind of people are more likely to be negatively affected by movements like Fitspiration?
- 6. According to experts, how could people avoid the negative aspects of movements like Fitspiration?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
- 1. Fitspiration is a trend that has many followers.
- 2. According to recent scientific evidence, Fitspiration is more beneficial than harmful.
- 3. Fitspiration supporters are not very worried about the way Fitspiration followers eat.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
- 1. perfect, most suitable, model
- 2. something which provides proof for belief or disbelief
- 3. tense, worried and not able to relax
- 4. inability to stop using a substance or engaging in a behaviour
- 5. additional consequences, usually undesirable ones
- 6. tell somebody what you think they should do
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
- 1. New research shows that Millennials and Generation Z now make up 80% of health club members. Are they more concerned than previous generations with how they look? Write an opinion essay on this topic.
- 2. Nowadays, we are aware of the negative effects of social media, but there are also wonderful things we owe to social media. Do you agree with this statement? Explain.



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

INGELESA

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

Atal honetan, **irakurriaren ulermenerako** eta **idatziaren adierazpenerako** ikasleen trebetasun maila neurtu nahi da, gai arrunteko testu bat aztertu eta lau galdera orokorri (*wh-questions*) erantzunez. Adierazpenari dagokionez, erantzunak sormenezkoak izango dira, osoak eta zuzenki eratuak. Edukiei dagokienez, testuan adierazitako ideietan oinarrituko dira.

Ariketa honetako puntuaziorik altuena 4 puntukoa izango da. Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Erantzunak nabarmen demostratzen baldin badu ikasleak ulertu duela testuaren alderdi hori, adierazpen akats garrantzitsurik daukan arren ere, 0.5 emango zaio ulermenean eta, horrez gain, 0.0 eta 0.5 arteko balioak esleituko, adierazpeneko akatsen kopuru eta larritasunaren arabera.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idatzi dituen lehenengo laurak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks)

Erantzunak "TRUE" edo "FALSE" adierazpena sartu behar du lotuta era egokian eta gainera justifikazio bat eraman behar du lagun. Ikasleak, testuan oinarrituz, erantzuna bere hitzekin edo testuko esaldia era egokian aipatuz justifika dezake. Erantzunari dagozkion esaldiak osoak izan beharko dira, edota, kasuan kasu, behar bezala elkarlotuak, kakotx artean aipatu beharrekoa ondo txertatzeko.

Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena **0.5** baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, **0.5.** Ez du baliorik izango TRUE edo FALSE soilik idazteak. Beraz, ariketa honen puntuaziorik altuena **2** puntukoa izango da.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, aipamena behar den moduan sartu gabe, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idazti dituen lehenengo biak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

Atal honetan, ikasleak ingelesaren lexikoa edo terminologia noraino dakien neurtu nahi da. Sinonimoak, definizioak edo esaldiak eskaintzen zaizkio, eta ikasleak horietako bakoitzak testuan esangura bera duen hitza edo esaera aurkitu behar du. Aditza bada, testuan ageri den bezala jokaturik jarri beharko du. Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak **0,25** puntuko kalifikazioa dauka. Beraz, lau erantzun zuzenek **1** puntu osatuko dute.



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idazti dituen lehenengo laurak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

Atal honetan, ikasleak ingelesez ideiak egituratzeko eta adierazteko duen gaitasuna neurtu nahi da. Edukiak, berriz, ikasleak idazteko aukeratutako gaiaren araberakoak izango dira.

Ikasleak 80 hitzetik beherako testua idazten badu, azken puntuaziotik **0,5** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio, eta 200 hitzetik gorako testua idazten badu, ariketaren azken puntuaziotik **0,25** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio.

Positiboki jardun behar da atal hori zuzentzen. Balioetsi beharra dago ikasleak burutu ahal izan dituen gauza positibo guztiak, eta ez erreparatu edo begiratu alderdi negatiboei bakarrik (akats gramatikalak, testu tipoak, etab.).

Jarraian adierazten diren irizpideak orientagarriak dira zuzentzailearentzat, eta haren iritzira geratzen da beste puntuazio dezimalik erabiltzea, beherago iradokitakoez gain, bi dezimal ere sartzeko aukerarekin. Ez da baloratuko ariketa proposatutako bi gaietako bati erantzuten ez badio. Horrek ez du esan nahi ikasleak bere argumentu-ildo propioak garatu ezin dituenik, baina betiere proposatutako gaiaren barruan.

Coherence and cohesion		Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.
0,6	The text is sufficiently cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that make text comprehension impossible.



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

1. How have health professionals been helping people to take action regarding their food choices?

Health professionals have been telling/informing people about sustainable diets. (p.1)

2. What does the concept of sustainability consider?

The concept of sustainability considers both the [impact on the] environment and the health of individuals/people's health. (p.2)

3. According to the FAO, besides promoting health and having a lower environmental impact, what are the other characteristics of sustainable diets?

According to the FAO, sustainable diets must be available to everyone, shouldn't be too expensive/should be reasonably priced, and shouldn't cause any harm.

Alternatively: According to the FAO, sustainable diets shouldn't be dangerous, and everybody should have access to them and be able to pay for one/them. (p.2)

(The order in which the characteristics are listed is irrelevant.)

4. What are the advantages of avoiding food waste?

The advantages of avoiding food waste are that it reduces/reducing the amount of food we need to produce and, therefore, also the number of resources we must use [in order to produce it]/and, therefore, that it saves/saving resources. (p.3)

5. What foods should we choose in order to save energy?

In order to save energy, we should choose foods that are produced near where we live and that are in season/that naturally grow in the current season. (p.3)

6. Why should we cut down on highly processed foods?

We should cut down on highly processed foods because they don't [usually] have as many nutrients, and there is more salt and sugar in them. (p.4)



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
- 1. Plant-based foods are less environmentally friendly than meat and dairy.

The statement is FALSE because the text states we should "try to eat more plant-based foods like beans, vegetables, and grains because meat and dairy production has a much greater impact on the environment". (p.3)

2. Eating many different foods will provide you with fundamental nutrients.

The statement is TRUE because the text states that eating "a mix of foods ... will prevent you from missing important nutrients". (p.4)

3. Meat should never be eaten.

The statement is FALSE because the text says that "it is okay to consume some meat, but you should eat smaller portions and do so less often". (p.4)

- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
- 1. feelings of worry about something (concerns, p.1, 1.1)
- 2. not too expensive, reasonably priced (affordable, p.2, l.7)
- 3. relating to milk and products made using milk (dairy, p.3, l.3)
- 4. in an area near you (locally, p.3, l.7)
- 5. amounts of food served to people (portions, p.4, l.5)
- 6. that contains many nutrients (nutritious, p.4, I.7)



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
- 1. What does the Fitspiration movement emphasise in images and videos?

The Fitspiration movement emphasises how important it is to exercise and eat healthy with the aim/purpose of achieving a fit body. (p.1)

2. Why do many Fitspiration followers feel body dissatisfaction?

Many Fitspiration followers feel body dissatisfaction because they are constantly exposed to images in which people show their 'perfect' bodies. (p.3)

3. Why is the idea of "pushing yourself to the limit" dangerous for people?

The idea of "pushing yourself to the limit" is dangerous for people because it could drive them to/make them exercise when they are injured or not feeling well/feeling ill, and (drive them to/make them) feel guilty if they stop exercising even when they need to rest. (p.4)

4. What makes Fitspiration followers opt for nutritional supplements and body-enhancing drugs?

Fitspiration followers opt for nutritional supplements and body-enhancing drugs because the perfect body they want to achieve is not realistic and is difficult to gain naturally. (p.5)

5. What kind of people are more likely to be negatively affected by movements like Fitspiration?

Individuals who use social media looking for self-trust and others' favourable opinion/'likes'/being popular are more likely to be negatively affected by these movements. (p.7)

6. According to experts, how could people avoid the negative aspects of movements like Fitspiration?

According to experts, people could avoid the negative aspects of movements like Fitspiration by setting limits to its use and by finding a balance between life and social media trying to interact with real people. (p.7)



ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN

- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
- 1. Fitspiration is a trend that has many followers.

This statement is TRUE because, according to the text, since Fitspiration appeared, it has gained a huge number of followers around the world with more than 90 million photos and videos on Instagram, in April 2023. (p.2)

2. According to recent scientific evidence, Fitspiration is more beneficial than harmful.

The statement is FALSE because the text states that "scientific evidence says that it is doing more harm than good". (p.3)

3. Fitspiration supporters are not very worried about the way Fitspiration followers eat.

This statement is FALSE because the text indicates that "Fitspiration supporters are increasingly concerned because followers' excessive control over eating habits frequently leads to poor nutrition". (p.6)

- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
- 1. perfect, most suitable, model (ideal, p.2, l.2)
- 2. something which provides proof for belief or disbelief (evidence, p.3, l.2)
- 3. tense, worried and not able to relax (stressed, p.3, 1.3)
- 4. inability to stop using a substance or engaging in a behaviour (addiction, p.4, l.2)
- 5. additional consequences, usually undesirable ones (side effects, p.5, l.4)
- 6. tell somebody what you think they should do (advise, p.7, l.3)